September 29, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

We are pleased to transmit the enclosed motion pursuant to KCC 2.16.110.E.1 requesting a 60-day extension regarding the continued appointment process of the King County Juvenile Detention Manager’s position pursuant to Ordinance 13668.
Administrative oversight by all parties involved resulted in a delay in notifying the King County Council of the status of the search for a qualified candidate.  Significant staffing changes and the placement of the reference to this position in the Code hindered staff’s effectiveness in monitoring of the appointment process as related to this position.  

Even considering that oversight, we are pleased to comply with the intent of the Code provisions.  We are hereby informing you that we have been actively involved in executing the competitive search process called for in the King County Code.  Drafting of the job description was completed earlier and the recruitment announcement has been published.  As required by Code the recruitment process has and will continue to incorporate participation by the Judges (namely by the Honorable Judge Patricia Clark).

Additionally we would like to take this opportunity to assure the King County Council that under the leadership of Pam Jones, Interim Manager, the King County Juvenile Detention Facility is operating in a safe, stable and professional manner. The management actions of Ms. Jones since her interim appointment have helped to maintain King County’s position as a leader in juvenile detention care and have enhanced our operations.  These enhancements are supported by both Judge Clark and myself and have increased our ability to manage this important facility effectively.

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

September 30, 2005

We look forward to transmitting to the council our final choice for the Juvenile Division Manager at the conclusion of the competitive search process. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.   
Sincerely,

Ron Sims





Patricia Clark

King County Executive 



Presiding Judge,







King County Juvenile Court

